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Committee Purpose: 
The NCDA Career Services Provider Advisory Council is responsible for oversight of the NCDA Facilitating Career Development training program and curriculum. The council makes recommendations to the NCDA Board of 
Directors about all aspects of the training program including curriculum edits and updates, instructor registry and structure of training hierarchy (e.g., qualifications and requirements for master trainers, instructors, associated fees etc.), international concerns, training management, and ensuring the future growth of the program.
Committee Activities to Date  
Effectiveness of Instruction

· Council’s primary goal is to ensure quality and consistency of training and competency of instructors. Creating survey to be sent to completers of training which will provide feedback on instructors and training. Data will be used to improve training.
· Developing mandatory webinars for instructors to share current information. 
Updating FCD pages on NCDA website
· Calendar feature which promotes FCD courses offered is being revised to assist instructors in getting the word out. Also standardizing the pricing for courses posted on the NCDA FCD course calendar.
· Council members reviewed several sections of the FCD pages and have recommended changes to improve information available to instructors and students.
New Certification  
· Assist Certification Commission as requested.
· Stay informed of new School Career Development Associate (SCDA) certification and assist commission as requested in promotion and collaboration.
· Stay informed of details of new certification process so we can share the information with others. 
Marketing of Curriculum/New Certification
· Networking meetings are scheduled at conference for GCDFs, Instructors and Master Trainers. Information on the new curriculum and certification will again be shared. Table will also be set up at conference to share information.
Council Viability/Member Management

· New procedure for selecting advisory council members has been developed and they will review applicant 
pool for 2 vacancies in April 2018, select new Council members and make recommendation to Board for new individuals to fill vacancies.
· Have developed new member orientation packet to facilitate transition of new members and established a transition protocol.
State/Local Chapters

· Exploring ways to distribute information more effectively to state/local chapters. Will connect with Board member representing the chapters.
Projected Plan/Work to be Completed through September 30, 2018
1) Update FCD web pages on NCDA website 2) Conduct survey to determine which types of webinars and topics would best meet needs of instructors 3) Standardize pricing structure 4) Clarification of what completing the FCD training means to instructors, completers and potential students 5) Develop and implement Survey to obtain feedback on quality of instructors and training 6) Develop webinars for instructor training/updates 7) Market New Curriculum 8) Provide input on New Certification 9) Connect with state/local chapters.
Budget Requests:

The Advisory Council requests continued full funding of one planning meeting per year and partial funding of a one-day meeting at the NCDA Global Conference. 

